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Our schools are full of female mathematics teachers, 
but where are the girls studying Further Mathematics? 
Many schools report that they have difficulty recruiting 
girls to study Further Mathematics—often because 
they are good at lots of things and want to keep 
studying a broad range of subjects. So how do we 
persuade more girls to focus on mathematics? One 
strategy is to bring a group of girls to one of our 
increasing number of ‘girls only’ events. 

Author Alex Bellos thrilled the 200 young female 
mathematicians who attended Bexhill College for a 
day of fun maths. The girls heard a talk about 
Mathematics at A level and maths careers, one on 
prime numbers and went to lots of different 
workshops. 

Three engaging, high profile female mathematicians 
led the workshops during the day. Flo Tettamanti ran a 
workshop on her specialism - modelling fluids - and 
worked with her favourite medium 'silly putty'. Vicky 
Neale  from Oxford University led some fun activities 
designed to promote mathematics for girls and Coralie 
Colmez, co-author of Maths on Trial: How Numbers 
Get Used and Abused in the Courtroom, ran a slightly 
worrying session on the misrepresentation and 
misinterpretation of mathematics in court cases. 

Our now annual Girls’ Conference in April brought 
schools from as far afield as Kent and 
Northamptonshire for a 
joint event with the 
Mathematical Institute at 
the University of Oxford. 
Year 9 girls enjoyed 
discovering some of the 
Maths behind Bridge 
Design such as how to 
avoid disasters such as the 
Tacoma Narrows Bridge, as 
well as less tragic problems 
like the Millennium Bridge, 
areas of current 
Mathematical Research 
and some Mathematical Magic. There were also plenty 
of mathematical problems for the girls to puzzle over, 
like these students from Princes Risborough School. 

Maths is for Girls too 
 Inspirational events 

We have had a number of female presenters at 
various events this year, who have provided excellent 
role models for the female students attending. 

Alison Terry, one of our own Area Coordinators, who is 
a Chartered Civil Engineer, is seen here working with 
girls in Oxford on Bridge Design. 

 

Jenna Pearce from 
Bentley Cars 
explained to students 
at the University of 
Greenwich how the 
ability to apply 
mathematics runs 
right through her 
company, from 
purchasing and 
logistics right through 
to design.  

 

At the same 
event, Amber 
Cottee from the 
Royal Engineers 
led a really 
popular hands-
on bridge 
building 
workshop. 

 

 

 

Oxford Girls’ Conference 

Women in Maths Day—Bexhill 

Role Models 



Royal Holloway hosted two days of enrichment for 
Year 12 students in July. There were 234 students 
and teachers on Thursday and 291 on Friday 
resulting in a real buzz of young mathematicians 
exploring maths beyond A level. 
There were talks on maths at University, the popular 
quiz session and Colin Wright explained the maths of 
juggling. 
Small 
workshops 
were also 
held on a 
wide range 
of maths 
topics. 
 
 
 

Sixth Formers from 8 different schools & Colleges 
spent the hottest day of July honing their problem 
solving skills at Southampton University.  Professor 
Tim Sluckin and Dr Richard Lissaman set the tone for 
the event with their opening plenary and students 
then involved themselves in a series of interesting 
workshops designed to explore different aspects of 
problem solving.  Despite the extreme heat, they 
showed enthusiasm and perseverance, enjoying the 
variety activities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Challenging Sixth Formers 
 Problem Solving Events and Courses 

Pilot courses in Problem Solving have been running 
throughout the year in Sussex, Surrey and 
Southampton on Saturday mornings and at Oxford 
University on Monday evenings. At all venues, 
separate groups ran for year 12 and Year 13 
students.  Year 12 students followed a structured 
programme which included topics such as 
combinatorics, and materials included questions from 
UKMT competitions and the Oxford MAT.  
Year 13 sessions were more focused on preparation  
for the STEP and AEA examinations, but the skills 
and persistence developed will stand them all in good 
stead as they start their university courses. 

Do you find it difficult to stretch, challenge and inspire 
a small number of your Year 12 students each year? 
Do you wish they had more like-minded students to 
work with in your classes? Problem solving 
courses for Year 12 students will be running 
throughout this academic year, on Saturday 
mornings in Sussex, Surrey and Southampton, and 
on Monday evenings in Oxford and Aylesbury. 
Sessions start in October, so  you have a few weeks 
to identify likely students and persuade them to sign 
up. No prior knowledge beyond GCSE is expected, 
just solid understanding and an enthusiasm for the 
subject. 

Have you got students applying to Oxford, 
Cambridge or Warwick and preparing for the MAT or 
STEP? Or students who would benefit from the 
challenge of STEP or AEA anyway? Parallel courses 
for Year 13 students will be starting from September, 
so encourage these students to consider joining—
don’t let them wait until they’ve got an offer! 
 

Coming soon... 

Hot Maths Problems! 

Expo Maths 2015 Longer Courses 



Year 10 students from all over the region have been 
finding out what they can do with mathematics. Over 
100 students had a packed day at the University of 
Greenwich on 16th June. The girls from Newstead 
Wood School trumped the opposition in a great 
session on maths in Astronomy led by Ed Bloomer 
from the Royal Observatory. Students were amazed 
when Ed helped them use basic trigonometry from 
GCSE to calculate astronomic distances! 
Three days later, bridge design was the theme of 

Alison Terry’s 
workshop at Leigh 
UTC as students 
from local schools 
realised that being 
able to calculate 
areas of circles 
really was important 
in real life as they 
worked out how 

much steel reinforcement they needed. 
Buckinghamshire students at the Taking Maths 
Further Day, hosted by Wycombe High School, 
used graphical calculators to work out which complex 
numbers will generate a convergent sequence – 
and produced a sketch 
of the Mandelbrot set. 
Pretty impressive stuff, 
as they only discovered 
what a complex number 
was half an hour before, 
thanks to a fascinating 
workshop from Nicki 
Studman (The Hazeley 
Academy). 
 
 
A  talk on conflict and aggression at the Oxfordshire 
Why Further Maths? Day, hosted by the 
Mathematical 
Institute, 
included a duel 
between Clint, 
Lee and Eli, aka 
the Good, the 
Bad and Ugly. 

Challenging GCSE students 
 Enrichment for Students 

Some 150 students and 18 teachers attended a day 
at Weydon School in coordination with the Surrey 
Maths Hub. There were workshops, inspiration on 
maths careers and a 
spell binding talk by 
Matt Parker 
demonstrating how 
spreadsheets turn into 
photos. 
Accompanying staff 
were very impressed 
and will be taking many 
of the ideas, resources and activities back to their 
schools with them. Importantly, at the outset of the 
day 37% of the students were considering taking up 
Maths at A level, and by the end of the day this figure 
rose to 88%, so mission accomplished! 
Surrey University was the host for a Taking Maths 
Further day for Year 10 students in April. Most of the 
students came from 11-16 years schools and the day 
was great fun and a huge success. Workshops were 

held on Maths Magic, 
Balance a Body, the 
ever popular Crypto 
and the Fun maths 
Roadshow. Rob 
Eastaway gave a 
brilliant closing talk on 
Maths of Games (see 
back page for one of 
the problems he 
investigated). 

 
Dragons’ Den? No, merely the checkpoint for the 
ubiquitous Dragon Quiz, with a friendly bunch of 
Dragon Masters overseeing operations at The 
Hazeley Academy, Milton Keynes.  
 
 

Enrichment coming soonðDonôt miss: 
Senior Team Mathematics Challenge—November—
applications open now. 
Y10 Maths Feasts—February/March 2016—
applications opening soon. 

Inspiring Year 10 



The FMSP has been running one-day CPD courses 
on teaching the new topics in the GCSE Higher paper 
across the country. We piloted the course in 
Canterbury early this year and further courses have 
run at St Andrews School, Worthing, Shenley Brook 
End School, Milton Keynes and at the University of 
Greenwich. 

Delegates obtain a 
unique login to gain 
access to a vast range 
of resources to help 
them to incorporate 
these new topics and 
also ideas for teaching 
problem solving.  

In June, we also ran a 
training day for subject 
leaders and consultants 

to increase the number of people able to offer this 
course. Several maths hubs are now looking to run it 
themselves in the new academic year so look out for 
any upcoming opportunities in your area or contact 
your FMSP Area Coordinator to find out more. 

The content required by the DfE for the new A levels in 
Mathematics from 2017 has now been published and 
awarding bodies are working on their specifications for 
Mathematics and Further Mathematics.  The 
Wokingham Federation of schools invited FMSP 
Central team members Jeff Trim and Cath Moore to 
give presentations about the  new Mechanics and 
Statistics content at a joint INSET day at Waingels 
College in Reading.  Similar presentations have been 
made at network meetings in around the region, and a 
copy of the presentation from some of these is 
available on the OMC website here: http://
oxfordshiremathematicscommunity.weebly.com/

fmsp. 

All of our A level CPD courses will now have an eye on 
the new specifications, while remaining focused on 
current teaching needs, so that for example, attending  
a course on M1 will provide a good basis for teaching 
the compulsory mechanics in the new A levels. 

New software, new exams 
 Professional Development for Teachers 

Forthcoming courses around the region include: 

Autumn 2015: Introduction to M1 (Surrey); 
Introduction to FP1 (Surrey and Berkshire); A level 

Active (Sussex) 

Spring 2016: A level Active (Hampshire and 
Buckinghamshire) 

Summer 2016: Introduction to Mechanics 
(Hampshire and Milton Keynes) 

Full details of all courses will be available on the 
FMSP South Region website here: 

www.furthermaths.org.uk/SE_CPD. 

Over 60 teachers have 
enjoyed exploring this 
powerful FREE software 
and gaining ideas for 
teaching activities 
linking geometry and 
algebra, on courses at 
The Oxford Academy, 
Worthing College and 
The Weald of Kent 
Grammar School. The 
3D glasses were 
particularly popular! 

If you are not already a 
convert, you and your 
students can download Geogebra FREE here: 
www.geogebra.org. It works on both computers and 
tablets and a smart phone version is on its way.  

MEI is a Geogebra Institute and has lots of excellent 
resources on its website here: www.mei.org.uk/
geogebra. There is also a nice introduction to using 
Geogebra for KS3/4 with some simple activities to try 
at this link: www.mei.org.uk/files/conference13/
F6_2013.pdf. Thousands of freely available resources 
can also be found on Geogebra tube here: http://

tube.geogebra.org/. 

Further CPD events are planned, so keep an eye on 
the FMSP website and get in touch with your FMSP 
Area Coordinator if you would like to host a network 
meeting or CPD day. 

Preparing for the new A levels 

New content at Higher Tier GCSE 

Have you discovered Geogebra yet? 

http://oxfordshiremathematicscommunity.weebly.com/fmsp
http://oxfordshiremathematicscommunity.weebly.com/fmsp
http://oxfordshiremathematicscommunity.weebly.com/fmsp
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/SE_CPD
https://www.geogebra.org/
http://www.mei.org.uk/geogebra
http://www.mei.org.uk/geogebra
http://www.mei.org.uk/files/conference13/F6_2013.pdf
http://www.mei.org.uk/files/conference13/F6_2013.pdf
http://tube.geogebra.org/
http://tube.geogebra.org/


Teachers on our CPD days enjoy a mathematical 
challenge. 

A large group of experienced teachers from across the 
region met in the congenial environment of Alton 
College for an Introduction to the content of FP2 
Further Mathematics.  There was plenty of 
opportunity to work together and to try out a range of 
useful resources.  With three FMSP presenters, it was 
possible to break out into separate groups in order to 
cover the content required for the different examination 
boards. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wildern School in Southampton hosted a very well 
attended Problem Solving course for teachers of 
GCSE maths.  Teachers from across the region had 
a great day looking at approaches to using problems 
with their students, sources of suitable material and 
ways that problem solving can improve progression 
to A level and beyond.  As is often the case with 
teacher CPD events, a lot of enjoyment was derived 
from actually having time to wrestle with some 
interesting and unfamiliar mathematics! 

Fancy a day out? 
 Professional Development for Teachers 

By popular request: 

AQA Level 2 Further Mathematics—Tuesday 13th 
October—The Grange School, Aylesbury. 

Just the ticket to 
stretch your most 
able Key Stage 4 
students without 
merely accelerating 
them into A level. 
Find out about the 
course and get 
teaching ideas and 
resources. 

Look out also for a new 
updated version of the 2-day 
fully-funded KS4 Extension 
and Enrichment course. 
Two events will be running in 
the South East Region, 
dates and venues to be 
confirmed. 

 

 

Frank Havemann and 
Matthew Taylor (King 
Alfred’s Academy) with 
Matthew White (Fitzharry’s 
School) fought off stiff 
competition from other 
teachers to win the first 
Oxfordshire Teachersô 
Team Challenge. Hosted 
at Magdalen College 
School by Linda Earnshaw, 

with Peter Neumann from UKMT in charge, we found 
out just how much harder the STMC Final questions 
are than the heats! Also that by 8pm on a Friday 
evening the brain will not engage in factorising a 
quadratic… 

Join your local teacher network to find out if there is a 
similar event running in your area next year! 

Just don’t expect it to be a day OFF! Coming soon... 

And for the competitive amongst us... 



Networks continue to flourish all over the region, and are 

busy building links with the new Maths Hubs.  

 

Some areas have separate Key Stage 5 networks; others 

have a more general network for secondary mathematics, 

where A level themes are considered either at specific 

meetings or as part of discussions of ideas and issues 

across the age and ability spectrum.  

Agendas are set by teachers, so if you want to address a 

particular issue, just contact your local network. 

 

Recent meetings by the Mayfield KS4 & 5 Network and the 

Oxfordshire Mathematics Community (Coffee and Pi) 

have looked at the implications of the new GCSE 

specifications. 

 

The KS5 South Downs/Collyers Network held its first 

meeting in July at Eastbourne. Rob Eastaway was the key 

speaker and various workshops took place looking at ‘How 

can we implement Core Maths  – difficulties/opportunities’ , 

‘How can we use Rob’s ideas in our classrooms?’,   ‘Logs for 

Core 2 –  effective learning’, ‘Statistics 1 –  what about those 

bits that are in GCSE as well?’  

 

Alison Terry fed back on her Master’s research into effective 

GCSE to A-level transition and departmental good practice at 

the East Kent KS5 Network meeting in Canterbury in June. 

 

Due to changes in the maths curriculum at both GCSE and A 

level and the introduction of the new Core Maths 

qualification, many networks have not fixed a date next term 

for any meetings until there has been time to consult and 

decide what teachers need in terms of meeting topics.  

In the meantime, make sure you are on the mailing list for 

your local network by emailing the contacts listed below. 

 

Berkshire Maths Teacher Network 
Little Heath School 
Next meeting: 30th September 2015 — 14.00-16.00 
Contact: jefftrim@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
Bexley/Greenwich KS5 Maths Network 
The John Roan School 
Next meeting: 1st October 2015 — 16.15-17.30, graphical 
calculator session 
Contact: alisonterry@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
Buckinghamshire A level Maths Network 
The Misbourne, Great Missenden 
Next meeting: 8th October 2015 — 16.00-18.00 
Teaching indices and logarithms 
Contact: alexandrahewitt@furthermaths.org.uk 

Networking 

East Berkshire Teacher Network 
Langley Grammar School 
Next meeting: tbc 
Contact: tracybaker@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
East Kent KS5 Maths Network 
Canterbury Academy 
Next meeting: tbc 
Contact: jheffernan@canterbury.kent.sch.uk 
 
East Sussex A level Maths Network 
Mayfield School, St Leonards 
Next meeting: tbc 
Contact: gillbuque@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
Eastbourne KS5 Network 
South Downs College 
Next meeting: tbc 
Contact: gillbuque@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
Maths specialists Network 
St Pauls Catholic College, Burgess Hill  
Next meeting: tbc 
Contact gillbuque@furthermaths.org.uk or Johanna 
Stedman at St Pauls 
 
Milton Keynes Post 16 Creative Maths Network 
Milton Keynes Academy 
Next meeting: 1st October 2015 — 16.00-17.30 
Teaching Statistics 
Contact: alexandrahewitt@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
North Kent KS5 Maths Network  
Gravesend Grammar School 
Next meeting: tbc 
Contact: alisonterry@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
OxfordshireðCoffee and Pi 
Venue tbc 
Next meeting: 14th October 2015 tbc — 16.00-18.00 
New content for the new A level specifications 
Contact: alexandrahewitt@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
Tonbridge Area Maths Network 
Weald of Kent Grammar School 
Next meeting: tbc  
Contact: alisonterry@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
Travelling T-Party (Hampshire) 
Venue tbc 
Next meeting: tbc 
Contact: ruthedwards@furthermaths.org.uk 
 

 

 

Network Meetings 
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Around 100 Oxfordshire A level students started their 
revision with an intensive workout on Saturday 21st 
March at the Mathematical Institute, Oxford University. 
With the demise of January exams, there’s a lot of 
material to review, so beginning the revision period 
with a whistle-stop tour of the whole of the AS or A2 
Core was really useful.  

 

 

 

 

 

Nearly 100 Year 11 students had help with their 
revision on May 1st by attending an intensive day at 
the University of Greenwich focused entirely on those 
tough GCSE A* questions. From indices, through 
quadratics and proof to circle theorems – to name just 
a few – students enjoyed facing up to the challenge 
with boys and girls from other local schools. Students 
reported that they had really enjoyed working on these 
topics in a new environment and relished the 
challenge. A fun session with Rob Eastaway at the end 
of the day was very popular too!  

Revision and a Puzzle 
  

Y10 students at Rob Eastaway’s talk thoroughly enjoyed 

getting involved in this problem from Singapore: 

Albert and Bernard just became friends with Cheryl, and they 

want to know when her birthday is. Cheryl gives them a list 

of 10 possible dates.  

May 15,  May 16,  May 19,  June 17,  June 18,  July 14,  July 

16,   August 14,  August 15,  August 17 

Cheryl then tells Albert and Bernard separately the month 

and the day of her birthday respectively. 

Albert: I don’t know when Cheryl’s birthday is, but I know that 

Bernard does not know too. 

Bernard: At first I don’t know when Cheryl’s birthday is, but I 

know now. 

Albert: Then I also know when Cheryl’s birthday is. 

So when is Cheryl’s birthday? 

Answer at the bottom of the page! 

 

 

 

 

Revision Days Cheryl’s Problem 

Buckinghamshire, Milton Keynes, 

Oxfordshire 

Alexandra Hewitt 

alexandrahewitt@furthermaths.org.uk 

Bracknell Forest, Hampshire, Isle of 

Wight, Portsmouth, Reading, Slough, 

Southampton, West Berkshire, Windsor 

& Maidenhead, Wokingham 

Jeff Trim 

jefftrim@furthermaths.org.uk 

Brighton & Hove, East Sussex, Surrey, 

West Sussex 

Gill Buque 

gillbuque@furthermaths.org.uk 

Bexley, Greenwich, Kent, Medway 

Alison Terry 

alisonterry@furthermaths.org.uk  

For teachers: 
www.furthermaths.org.uk/SE_CPD  

For students: 
www.furthermaths.org.uk/

SE_enrichment 

South East Contacts 

Answer to Cheryl’s Problem: June 17  

South East Events page: 
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